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February 22, 2016 

 

Phyllis Beaulieu 
Manager of Licensing 
Nunavut Water Board (NWB) 
PO BOX 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
By email: licensing@nwb-oen.ca  

Jaida Ohokannoak 
Manager, Technical Administration 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email: info@nirb.ca   

 
 

LeeAnn Pugh 
Land Administrator, Nunavut Regional Office 
Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development 
Canada (AANDC) 
Box 100, Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0 
By email: LeeAnn.Pugh@aandc-aadnc.gc.ca 

Dr. Andrew Tam 
Dept. of National Defence 
#305-74 Polaris Ave. 
Astra, ON K0K 3W0 
By email: Andrew.tam@forces.ca  

Dear M. Ohokannoak, Ms. Beaulieu, Ms. Pugh, Dr. Tam 

RE: NPC File # 148185 Canadian Forces Station Eureka 

The Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) has completed its review of the above noted project.  
 

Please note that because the Canadian Forces Station Eureka predates the North Baffin Regional Land 

Use Plan, the station has not been reviewed by the NPC to determine if it conforms to the plan, and it 

does not require a review at this time by NPC or the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB). However, if a 

significant modification to the project is proposed, the proponent is required to submit a project 

proposal for the modification to the NPC. For reference, a significant modification may include: 

 

 Any change to the location of the work or activity; 

 Any change to the type of land use; 

 Any change to the timing of the work or activity (e.g. seasonal changes); 

 An increase or modification in a work or activity that, for example, requires changes to a land 

use permit from Class B to Class A or a water licence from Type B to Type A; 

 Any change that disqualifies a project proposal from a previously applicable NIRB screening 

exemption provided in NLCA Schedule 12-1. 
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This list is non-exhaustive and is simply an example of what the NPC may consider to be “significant 

modifications” from a land use planning perspective. 

 

My office would be pleased to discuss how best to implement the attached requirements and to review 

any draft authorizations that regulatory authorities wish to provide for that purpose.  If you have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 857-2242. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Peter Scholz 

Senior Planner, 

Nunavut Planning Commission 

 


